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Tom Sixsmith
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Grand Knight’s Report
As we head towards the end of this summer, we can look back on a num-
ber of successful events.  Recently, our Party Under the Pavilion dinner 
(formally golf dinner) raised over $3500 and treated our guests to a de-
licious steak, shrimp and chicken dinner with all the fixings.  There were 
almost twenty gift baskets and many gift cards given to the lucky winners.  
We’re looking to expand this event next year and hopefully bring in new 
supporters. 

Knight volunteers have been doing a great job selling tickets after Mass 
for several weeks for the 45th Anniversary dinner on September 7th.  Thank 
you all Knights for supporting this effort.  The Knights will be providing  manpower for the beer/
wine booth. 

We have postponed the Burger Bash until October 10th (tentative date) to allow more time be-
tween events and also so the Youth Group will be back in session, and it will be better promoted.  
The monies collected for that event is earmarked for the Youth Group. 

The campus clean-up was held on Saturday August 24th..  Unfortunately, the refuse bin did not 
arrive in time so various clean-up efforts were done and at a future date we’ll dump the trash 
accumulating behind the green bin.  This same weekend, the men’s retreat was held and many 
Knights were on hand to support this special outing for the men of our parish.  Many thanks to all 
that volunteered their time.  This is also a great recruiting opportunity and Ricardo was working 
hard on the participants.

We held our Past Grand Knights dinner at Outback Steakhouse on the 25th.  Good turn out on 
short notice.  I am continually encouraged by the support and words of wisdom from the PGK’s 
that help guide this great Council. 

The carwash is scheduled for August 31st and should prove to be another successful fundrais-
er with good weather in the forecast.  We have a number of Youth Group volunteers signed up.  
Even though this is a Holiday weekend, we’re expecting a strong turnout.

Events for September include the next Breakfast Burrito on the 8th, Exemplification at 6:00 on the 
24th and a spaghetti dinner on the 28th.  We may also have a Build-A-Bed event in September or 
October, I’m still working out the details.

GK Tom

http://kofc9487.com


SEP2024   
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

01 02 03 04 05 06 07 
 Recycle       

Lake Forest 
Park 7:30 AM 

 General Mtg 
Room A 

 7:20pm Rosary 
7:30pm meeting 

 First Friday 
Adoration 

45th Anniversary 
Dinner 

08 09 10 11 12 13 14 
Breakfast 

Burritos 
Recycle       

Lake Forest 
Park 7:30 AM 

     

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 
 Recycle       

Lake Forest 
Park 7:30 AM 

 Officers Meeting 
7pm – Location 

OLP Room 

   

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 
 Recycle       

Lake Forest 
Park 7:30 AM 

Degree 
Exemplification 

   Spaghetti Dinner 
After 5pm Mass 

29 30      
Pancake 

Breakfast After 
8:30am Mass 

Recycle       
Lake Forest 

Park 7:30 AM 
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Campus Cleanup Knights  
Mike Sofka, Dave Atkins & Pat Bole

Council 9487 receiving the award as the Best of Lake
Forest at the July 4 Parade

James Gilbert, Ed Fabela, Ricardo Teano, PGK Mike Sofka, Roy 
Reyes, Richard Yhap, PGK Dave Atkins, Ex mayor Scott Voight 

 Campus Cleanup Kinghts 
Ken Breneman, John Teeter, Dave At-
kins, Pat Bole, Stewart Imagawa, Steve 

Seastrom, Mike Sofka & Jose Lopez
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Kenrick, Pam, Bob, and Valerie Shoemaker

Knights of Columbus 9487   -    September 2024    -     www.kofc9487.com Page No.  5

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH - BOB SHOEMAKER

by:  Ricardo Teano, Retention Committee

Council 9487 could not be more 
proud to present Bob Shoemaker 
as our Knight of the Month.  Bob 
has been a knight for three years 
and is a 3rd degree knight. He said 
Ricardo convinced him to join.  In 
all seriousness, Bob really wanted a 
way to give back to our parish and 
be of service.  He said the Knights 
of Columbus is a great organization 
that allows Catholic men lots of op-
portunities to donate their time and 
use their talents in service of others.

Bob is a recent convert. He spent 
most of his life as a devout agnos-
tic.  He converted after he realized 
the truth.  He examined Christianity 
and was surprised to find the evi-
dence overwhelming, if you actually 

care to look at the evidence.  He became a Catholic as he read the bible and immediately rec-
ognize that when Jesus said He would build a Church against which the gates of hell would not 
prevail, He certainly was not talking about the ones that showed up 1,500 years later.

He volunteered for many years in the Cubs and Boys Scouts as a Cubmaster and Assistant 
Scoutmaster.  He attends our business meetings and helps at the carwash fundraising of the 
knights.  Recently he enjoyed the fervor as one of the 31 men who experienced the amazingly 
reviewed Renewal Men’s Retreat # 6.  Most of all Bob is giving his technical talent and connection 
as our Council Webmaster.  We have been waiting for so long to fill this position.  We look forward 
to the updates and more knight friendly website soon as Bob said yes to this call.

Bob’s wife, Pam, is a cradle Catholic from Vietnam.  Their daughter, Valerie (27) graduated from 
UCSD as a Biomedical Engineer.  Their son Kendrick is (28), graduated from Fullerton College 
with a degree in Finance and Accounting and is also a graduate of Pepperdine Law School.  He is 
now a practicing Attorney.

In conclusion, he said that the best part of being in the  knights, is the generous and good men 
you are surrounded with.  Everyone is so supportive and helpful.  Some have a great amount of 
time to give and do, some are very busy with family and work and have little time to devote to the 
knights, but all the knights understand that those are important too.  We seem to always have 
enough hands on deck to accomplish whatever the goal is, which is a tribute both to the character 
of our members and the dedication of our leaders.

Congratulations to Bob Shoemaker, our Knight of the Month.

http://kofc9487.com


 Luis David, Leopoldo, Lyanamar, Fabiana, 
and Leopoldo
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FAMILY OF THE MONTH   
LYANAMAR & LEOPOLDO  PENA-MEDINA

 by: Ricardo Teano

Lyanamar and Leopoldo Pena-Medina were both born in Caracas, Venezuela, a lively city steeped 
in history that brought them together 35 years ago. Lyanamar was completing her bachelor’s de-
gree in Materials Engineering, while Leopoldo was a newly graduated engineer, when their paths 
crossed at Universidad Simon Bolivar. Not only did they share the same campus, but they also 
shared a deep passion for engineering.

Just a year after they met, Lyanamar and 
Leopoldo sealed their love in holy matrimony. 
Thirty-three years have passed since that 
day, and their marriage has been a testa-
ment to unwavering commitment, respect, 
faith, and above all, love. Together they have 
built a beautiful family with three children: 
Leopoldo (29), Luis David (26), and Fabiana 
(24). Their children have always been the 
center of their lives, bringing them together 
boundless joy and pride.

Twenty-two years ago, life presented a new 
chapter for the Pena-Medina family. They 
moved from Caracas to Puerto Rico, where 
new opportunities awaited them. In Puerto 
Rico, Lyanamar and Leopoldo immersed 
themselves in their community, advanced 
their careers, and nurtured their children.  Ly-
anamar pursued further studies at the Insti-
tute of Theology and Pastoral Ministry in San 
Juan, which led her to serve as the Pastoral 
Coordinator at San Luis Rey Catholic School.

Fifteen years ago, their journey brought them 
to California when Leopoldo’s company transferred them here. They settled in Lake Forest and 
became dedicated members of the  Santiago de Compostela Church Community.  Their children 
completed their education at El Toro High School, with each following their dreams at prestigious 
universities across the country.  Leopoldo attended Cornell University to study Engineering, Luis 
pursued Philosophy at UCLA, and Fabiana attended Duke University to complete her degree in 
Evolutionary Anthropology.  After college they are now thriving in their respective careers.  Leopol-
do who was named to Forbes’ 30 Under 30 list in 2023, and Luis are both company leaders in the 
technology space, while Fabiana is continuing her studies with the goal of entering the healthcare 
field.

All three of their children received their sacrament of Confirmation at Santiago de Compostela 
where Lyanamar and Leopoldo served in the Spanish Mass as Lectors. Their daughter Fabiana 
has followed in their footsteps, serving as a catechist assistant in both the English and Spanish 
Religious Education programs and volunteering as an adult leader for Vacation Bible School.

Lyanamar’s dedication to Santiago de Compostela began in 2011 when she volunteered as a cate-
chist for the new Catechesis Program in Spanish.  The following year, the opportunity to coordinate 
the Religious Education (RE) program in Spanish arose. and she embraced the role.  For the past 
twelve years, Lyanamar has been an integral part of the parish staff, starting as a part-time 

http://kofc9487.com
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4TH DEGREE ASSEMBLY 2305 MEMBERS 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH (Continued)

By: John Ojeda

We recently had two Assembly 2305 Members pass away.  Neither had paid their 4th Degree 
Dues.  These are separate from Bishop William R Johnson Council Dues. 

One of the Benefits of being a 4th Degree Knight is to have an Honor Guard and Presentation of a 
Chalice or Crucifix at our Final Services.  New members receive a Crucifix.  

Please do not let this Honor be spoiled by not paying the dues, which are presently $25.00 a year.  
I wish to fulfill my responsibility as a 4th Degree Color Corp member and Honor my Patriotic Broth-
ers should they go to Our Lord.  I Pray to receive this same Honor. 

(Continued from page 6) 
 
employee and gradually taking on more responsibilities.  She now holds a full-time position, coor-
dinating both the Hispanic ministries and the Religious Education program in English & Spanish.  
Her commitment and leadership have helped grow these programs significantly, welcoming more 
families each year.  Her ability to organize volunteers and plan events led Fr Thomas to appoint 
her as the Coordinator of the Annual Camino de Santiago, a role she has approached with passion 
and love since its inception eight years ago.

Beyond her official roles, Lyanamar is deeply involved in the spiritual life of the community.  She 
helps plan special Masses, serves as a catechist for OCIA and Adult Confirmation, and is an Ex-
traordinary Minister of the Holy Eucharist.  Her dedication to serving others and fostering a strong, 
faith-filled community is evident in everything she does. Leopoldo, meanwhile, serves as the Glob-
al Director of Technical Support and Training for Alcon Labs.  Despite his demanding career, he 
remains a steadfast support to Lyanamar, helping her carry out the many responsibilities she has 
at Santiago.

In their free time, Lyanamar and Leopoldo cherish being with their family, exploring new restau-
rants, playing with their dog Macchi, and enjoying the company of close friends.

For  Lyanamar, Leopoldo and their children, being part of Santiago de Compostela community and 
having the privilege of serving the Lord through this parish family for over 13 years is a profound 
blessing that continues to inspire their faith and their lives.

Congratulations to this most amazing and chosen Family of the Month.

http://kofc9487.com


Mark Angel
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WHAT BEING A KNIGHT OF COLUMBUS HAS MEANT TO ME

By: Mark Angel 
 
Several years ago I had come to the conclusion that I needed to find more 
ways to live out my faith.  I am a cradle Catholic, and my parents were very 
active in the ministries at my childhood parish.  When I wrote my mother’s eu-
logy and discussed some of the ministries that my mom participated in, I real-
ized I was not following my parents’ example and I needed to get more active 
in my parish.  I prayed for some guidance as to how I could get more active at 
my parish and better live my faith. 
 
One Sunday the Knights of Columbus were asking for donations so they could 
buy wheelchairs for disabled veterans who did not have the means to buy the 
wheelchair they needed.  I thought to myself, that is living your faith, maybe I should become a 
Knight of Columbus.  I asked Brother John Blaney, who was working the wheelchair drive, what 
the cost of a wheelchair was.  He told me and I discussed with my wife that I would like to make a 
donation that would cover the cost of a wheelchair.  She agreed and we made the donation.  The 
next week the Knights held a membership drive, and I approached Brother Ricardo and he imme-
diately helped me fill out a membership application. 
 
Now I had told myself I wanted to do more than just join, I wanted to actively participate so when 
I attended my first few meetings I was looking for ways to be involved.  Helping with the once-a-
month food drives was one of my first activities with the knights.  Shortly after participating in an 
online exemplification to get my 2nd and 3rd degree, it was announced that our council would be 
forming a new exemplification team.  I approached brother Vince and we decided I would take on 
his former position and be the presenter on unity. The more activities I participated in the more 
brothers I met and the more I felt that the Knights did indeed offer many opportunities to live our 
faith. 
 
I worked grilling corn at the parish festival, participated in the chapter walk for life with some other 
brothers from our council, parish clean ups, spaghetti dinners… 
In other words I became involved in our council.  While he was Grand Knight, Brother Mike Sofka 
and Brother Ricardo asked me if I would consider an officer position, and I was voted in as the 
Advocate for our council. 
 
As much as I have tried to give my time and talents to our council, I have received much more 
than I have given.  Getting to know so many brothers who also want to live their faith has been a 
real blessing.  Adding some structure to my retired life has also proved to be a blessing.  Partici-
pating in other parish ministries with fellow brother knights has been very spiritually fulfilling. 
 
I decided to share my story in this month’s column as a way to thank you brothers for helping me 
become a better man and deepening my faith.  I also hope my story gives some brothers the in-
spiration to get more active in our council activities.  I am sure you will have the same experience 
that I have growing in your Faith and Love of the Lord. 
 
Vivat Jesus

http://kofc9487.com


Mike Byrne 
Recorder
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AUGUST GENERAL BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

By: Mike Byrne - Recorder

July Minutes Discussed and Approved in their abbreviated version. 

Black Box Donations going to: South County Outreach 

Grand Knights Report - WGK Tom Sixsmith: We had a very busy 
month, and Dave Atkins will be recognized a lot for his work on the Cami-
no, the Knight’s dinner, etc. Breakfast Burrito’s were a success. Our parade 
participation won Best of Lake Forest and we will be honored in the City 
Council Meeting on August 20th. Feel free to attend, I would like to get at 
least three or four Knights there. I will be out of town and unable to attend. 
We are postponing our Burger Bash that was set for the 17th. We expect a 
better turnout when Corianne’s group is in session. We also had a very suc-
cessful blood drive yesterday. Mark Angel had to man the table by himself 
for much of the day, we need more help next time. Upcoming events include a Campus Cleanup 
on the 24th and a Car Wash on the 31st. Chapter is sponsoring a family picnic this coming week-
end at the Santiago Retreat Center. We also were awarded Star Council for the third year in a row. 
Very Good!

Financial Secretary’s Report –  Receipts: $3,288.91, Vouchers $3,018.73. Breakfast Burritos 
brought in $1415. Correspondences read, including thank you from Obria and special letter from 
Hudson and Kenzie for their school scholarship money!

Treasurer’s Report- Checking Account $14, 450.49, General Savings $20,513.04, Draw Down 
Savings $29,813.22, Total Working Cash $64,443.40. Ken’t Scholarship Fund: $41,070.61. 

Membership Report – Ricardo is out of the country, nothing to report.

Report of Committees – 
Recycling – Hector said June was $1739, including a check from the state for $608. We no longer 
accept cardboard.

4th of July Parade Recap, WGK Tom Sixmith: I’ve already mentioned this, but a big thank you to 
all who participated, particularly the color guard who endured quite a bit of heat in their full regalia. 

The Camino, PGK Dave Atkins: we had 606 people registered, 560 or so that actually did the 
walk, a really good, successful Camion. Dave thanked his crew: George Notthelfer, Mike Hickey, 
James Kattapurn, Pat Bole, Tom Sixsmith, Jocko Teeter, Michael Byrne, Bob Kupfert, Roger Son-
nenfeld, Nacho Mina, and a young man that wanted to help named Derek. And special thanks to 
the guys with trucks, John Teeter, John Blaney, Mike Hickey and George Notthelfer. 

The Party on the Pavilion- PGK Dave Atkins: we had 65 people attend, we collected $5245 and 
after expenses cleared $3772.

The Blood Drive- Mark Angel, a success but we need much more involvement next time. 

Coffee and Donuts- Mike Ulibarri: Please help if you can, just make sure the kids don’t sneeze on 
the donuts.

Car Wash- Mike Byrne: This is a great event, a lot of hard work and a lot of fun, we need a lot 
more folks helping out this time. I will be out of town for it, so we need station chiefs, especially for 
the washing and drying stations. Let me know if you can help, and bring your kids! 

Walk for Life- 8:30 am on October 5 at Our Lady of Lavang at Christ Cathedral, with light lunch 
afterwards.

http://kofc9487.com
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AUGUST GENERAL BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES 
(CONT’D)

(Continued from page 9)

45th anniversary party tickets are being sold, this is not a Knights event, but if you can help sell 
tickets please do. 

Dan Hoffman addressed us from Supreme, State and Chapter. Congratulated us on achieving Star 
Council. Said Supreme wants each council to set up groups that do Bible study and/or gets to-
gether to discuss our faith together. It was already determined that we already have such a group, 
mostly run and attended by Knights, Christian Men’s Fellowship. 

New Business:

WGK Tom Sixsmith: We need someone to take over the ID drive from Brother Clete. Please con-
tact him if you want to take it over. 

Knight of the Month- Nick Thomo with an incredible letter of recommendation from Deputy Grand 
Knight Danny Reyes. 

Family of the Month- Victor & Sue Noriega and their kids Suri, Eva and May. WGK Tom Sixsmith 
let them know who the Knights are, and thanked them for their many contributions to our Parish. 

Past Family of the Month- Carl and Barbara Yanchar. A nice note read by Mike Sofka detailing the 
family’s background and contributions to our Parish. 

http://kofc9487.com
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Mater Dolarosa Passionist Retreat Center 

for Santiage de Compostela

November 15-17, 2024

Price of the retreat $295.00

Sign-up at:  https://materdolorosa.ccbchurch.com/goto/forms

This retreat is a silent retreat where you really look inside yourself to find 
that our Lord Jesus Christ is with you. It is one of the best retreats that you 
will ever attend. This is quite different than the men’s retreat we offer at 
Santiago. It offer’s you the opportunity to look within yourself to see that 
Jesus is ever present, if only you would invite him in. This is a life changing 
experience and you will always remember it. We will carpool to the retreat. 
Please contact: Hector Guzman at (949)837-0863 (H), (949)301-6686 (C). 

God Bless and hope to see you there.

http://kofc9487.com
https://materdolorosa.ccbchurch.com/goto/forms
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FATHER MICHAEL J. McGIVNEY GUILD

FATHER MCGIVNEY PRAYER

Father McGivney – may the example of your life 
Serve to guide us in our mission 

and our individual roles as Knights of Columbus.
May we always be faithful Catholics  

and followers of your vision. 
  In doing so, help us to deepen our roles 

as leaders in our parish and in our community.
May we be always supportive of our clergy 

and responsible in building our Order. 
Help us to be ever effective 

 in conceiving and carrying out our activities 
in the church and in the world.

Blessed Father McGivney, pray for us.
Amen

http://kofc9487.com


WGK Tom Sixsmith
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QR CODE FOR NEW MEMBER ONLINE SIGNUPS

NEW ! COUNCIL 9487 KNIGHTS APPAREL WEBSITE

Use the QR Code shown here to join the Knights of Columbus online…free of charge for the first 
year.

To sign up online follow the steps outlined below

1. Scan the QR code by using your iphone camera.  You will be 
taken to the online sign up form. 

2. Use promo code BLESSEDMCGIVNEY to join free for 
one year.

3. Complete your personal information.

4. The answer to the Agent Referral code is myubeta.

5. The answer to the Preferred Local Council is 9487.
6. The answer to the Member Referral Number is  04175085.
7. For any problem please call Ricardo Teano at 949-632 1961 
or email ricardo8199@att.net

by: Tom Sixsmith DGK

We now have an easier way to order your shirts, hats or jackets di-
rectly from our local supplier- Monogram Magic.  Please see the link 
above to land on the dedicated page where you can order your per-
sonalized gear with your name and council number, pay with a credit 
card and pick up your order from their shop located just up the street 
at 20381 Lake Forest Dr, Suit B-6.  

Our council polo shirts, long and short sleeve button down shirts or 
jackets are available in our standard green.  We also added the latest 
grey hat with white or yellow stitching.  Of course, you can always or-
der non-personalized Knights gear from the national site as well (www.
knightsgear.com).

We’ll have this link included in your monthly newsletter so it will always 
be easy to find and order.

If the above graphic link does not work for you - Copy and paste this url into your browser 
https://sdcknights.itemorder.com/shop/sale/

https://sdcknights.itemorder.com/
http://kofc9487.com
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List of Knight and Family of the Month 2021 - 2024

   Knight of the Month  Family of the Month 
2021
Knight of the Year  Patric Bole 
January   Jaime Terriquez    Barry Lamont 
February  Tim Tunila    Diane & Tom Sixsmith 
March   Michael Byrne     - 
April   Deacon Dan Diesel   Weiwei & Tony Quan 
May   Kenneth Baer    Cindy & Hector Guzman 
June   Gil Pador    Teresa & Dave Stokes 
July   Ruben Logarta    Father Martin Vu 
August    -     -     
September   -    Elena & John Freeman 
October   Mark Angel    Francis & Nourry Olmo 
November  Jaime Terriquez    Erin & Mike Ulibarri 
December  Domingo Roldan   Cate & Dennis Fung

2022
Knight of the Year  Stewart Imagawa 
January   Philip Parke    Sol & Ovidio Najera 
February  George Nothhelfer   Lilly & Wayne Ellis 
March   Bob Morgan    Mary & John Ojeda 
April   Vincent Farro    Judy & Jerry Clements 
May   Butch Reyes    Supporting Wives 
June   Stewart Imagawa   Knight Alter Servers 
July   Jim McCarty    Marti & Dave Atkins 
August   Paul Tovar    Teresa & Dave Stokes 
September  Arturo Gonzalez   Laura & John Garcia 
October   Richard Ingrassia   France & Stewart Imagawa 
November  Ruben Logarta    Lindsey & Danny Reyes 
December  Bob Shoemaker    Theresa & Mark Dy-Ragos

2023
Knight of the Year  Mark Angel 
January   Than Duong    David Balen & Family 
February  Andrew Zumkehr    - 
March   Kiet Wu     Dianne & Tom Sixsmith 
April   Ryan Moussavi                 -     
May   Mark Angel    Alanna & Vincent Farro 
June        Denise & Bill Ramires 
July   Rafa Villasenor    Monica & Alfonzo Jimenez 
August   Deacon Manuel Espitia   Rhoda & Darwin Yaneza 
September  Angel Garcia     - 
October   James Gilbert    Carmen & Oscar Mugol 
November  German Grepo    Kanoe & Bryan Martin 
December  Mike Sofka/Bob Kupfert   Erin & Mike Ulibarri

2024
Knight of the Year   - 
January    -    Golda & James Kattapurum 
February  Alex Hernandez     - 
March   Michael Byrne    Theresa & Dave Gray 
April   Ivan Lopez    Susan & Bill Stegal 
May    -     - 
June   Rene Esparza     -   
July   Troy Balmer     - 
August   Nick Thomo     -     
September  Bob Shoemaker    Lyanamar & Rudolpho Pena-Medina

http://kofc9487.com
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GENE GANLEY RECYCLING REPORT

News Worthy Events: 

June was good:  $1,131  

We have lost several of our long-time recyclers: what does that mean?   
WE ARE IN NEED OF MORE RECYCLERS. 

 
We need our brothers to step up to keep the recycle program going smoothly.
Please  drop off your recyclable aluminum cans, #1 and #2 plastics and your glass.  They 
can be dropped off any time, day or night, in the drop off area, which is labelled.  Spread 

the word to your friends and neighbors.  It is for a charitable cause. 

We URGENTLY need of walkers and a truck at the Lake Forest Mobile Home 
Park and sorters at the barn.  It only takes about one hour or if you can come for 
1/2 hour, we can use you. Anyone that can help us out please contact Hector Guzman at 
(949)301-6686. 

 
Thanks to all of you who contribute your time to make this program a success. We start at 7AM Mon-
day mornings and finish up around 9AM.  Everyone has a great time and and it is great cameraderie.  
Several of the group goes to Cocos or Woodys for breakfast after recycling.  Please contact Hector 
Guzman (949) 301-6686 to join the fun.  You can learn a lot about recycling.

Vehicle:  We also need someone with a truck and can do pick-ups at the mobile home park from 
7AM - 8AM on Mondays... Please contact Hector Guzman at (949) 301-6686.

Mens Silent Retreat -  (See Page 11 for details)
This is a retreat you will never forget.  Please let Hector know if you are going 
because we CARPOOL if you are interested...
 
God bless, 
George Nothhelfer

I thank all those who have stepped up to assist us on Monday Morning Recy-
cling. It is greatly appreciated and makes our program a success.

Monday Morning Crew
Hector Guzman, George Nothhelfer, Mike McCormack, Domingo Roldan, Ricardo Teano, Tony Gio-
net-Gonzalez, Tim Tunila, Ed Adams, Bob Morgan, Roy Reyes, John Ojeda, Bud Givenrod, John Ruelas, 
Ronnie Almero, Bernadetrte Halter, Stuart Imagawa, German Grepo, George Bull, Cindy Guzman, Pete 
kellen, James Gilbert, Steve Williams, Jeremy Throckmorton, Al Gamarra, Mike Byrne, and Stephen 
Wright.

Remember: This is a great way to reach out to others  
in great need!.

http://kofc9487.com


Knights of Columbus 9487   -    September 2024    -     www.kofc9487.com Page No.  16

KNIGHTS FINANCIAL PROTECTION - RETIREMENT/ANNUITY

 Working with Knights like you and your families every day is a blessing.  I truly enjoy my work.  With that 
said, I appreciate a long weekend as well.  I hope you were all able to enjoy Labor Day and get some 
well-deserved rest.

Whenever we have a long weekend, it’s like a little preview of what retirement might look like.  If you’re like 
me, I hope my retirement is one that’s restful where I’m also able to remain productive, be an active member 
of the Knights, pursue my personal hobbies, and enjoy a bit of travel here and there. 

And to those of you who are already retired, I commend you for all the time you dedicate to our Order. 

But if you’re like me and not quite there yet, I hope you will take the necessary steps to prepare yourself 
financially for your retirement. A good way to do that can be through an annuity. 

Now, what is an annuity? Simply put, it’s a retirement savings product.  You make contributions and, after a 
specified amount of time, the annuity pays you a regular income stream. 

The amount of money you’ll need in retirement can be difficult to calculate.  But with a properly structured 
retirement annuity through Knights of Columbus, you can have retirement income that you cannot outlive, 
guaranteed. 

There are many different payment and plan types you can choose from.  Once established, the money with-
in the annuity continues to earn value, before eventually being disbursed according to the options you elect. 

Knights of Columbus annuities come with two important guarantees.

First, your principal is guaranteed.  Regardless of market condition or company results, your Knights of Co-
lumbus annuity will not lose value. 

Second, each Knights of Columbus annuity comes with a guaranteed minimum interest rate. No matter the 
market fluctuations, your annuity is guaranteed to never earn less than the contractually stated amount on 
an annual basis. 

As you can see, annuities can be a key part of your retirement strategy. 

If you’d like to learn more about how annuities can help you, please schedule an appointment with me and I 
would be happy to discuss your options. 

Fraternally,

Mark Yubeta

949-322-7266

http://kofc9487.com
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September Anniversaries

September  Birthdays

* Denotes Charter Members and their Spouses

01    Domnadoe Laudencia Jr.

01    Henry Moore

01    Donna Hinshaw

01    Kim Nguyen

02    Michael Diaz

02    Michael Flammer

03    Mark Peters

03    Jeffrey Rodriguez

03   Susan Cuenca

03    Susan Gordon

03    Dagma Mena

04    Joseph Baumgartner

04    Eduardo Hipolito

05    Stewart Imagawa

06    Justin Kirk

07    Nhormand Fernando

07    Rosa Leonides

08    Patricia Lambaren

09    Hector Guzman

10    Rachel Ruelas

14    Michael Klett

14    John Ruelas Jr.

14    Lois Ann Boegeman

15    Allison Diesel

15    Jeanine Sansone

16    Joseph De Prospero

16    Beau Kellen

17    Meg Guiterrez

17    Cynthia Reyes

18    Lupe Kloer

18    Gil Pador

19    Patrick Hunt

19    Peggy Grindrod

20    Juan Gomez

20    Sean Renden

21    Miles Sonnenfeld

21    William Studley

22    Karen McCauley

22    Patricia Piecuch

23    George Klett

23    Muriel Boivin

24    Jeffrey Carta

25    Patrick Bole

25    Darwin Yaneza

26    Christopher Hudnall

26    Norma Laudencia

26    Diane Sixsmith

26    Theresa Stokes

27    David Castillo

27   Stephen Grindrod

27    Philip Parke

Raquel & Richard Pineros   02

Barbara & Patrick Walloch   02

Barbara & Ronald Fernandez   03

Elsa & Alfonzso Lopez   05

Jackie & Kenneth Stashik   05

Grettel & Kevin Iribarren   06

Linda & Thomas Haas   07

Linda & dinald Bibona   12

Teresa & Donald Pooters   12

Virginia & John Osley Sr.   14
 

Theresa & Roland Stokes   16

Martha & Arnold Morales   18

Susan & William Stegall   23 

Jeanine & Gene Sansone   25

Ann Marie & John Blaney   28

http://kofc9487.com
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COUNCIL 9487 - 2024/2025 OFFICERS

OUTSIDE GUARD
Ben Niewinski

ben.niewinski@yahoo.com
949-784-9057

DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT
Danny Reyes 

danny.reyes54@yahoo.com
949-307-1949

WARDEN
Dennis Fung

dfung888@yahoo.com
213-300-4413

RECORDER
Mike Byrne 

mjb@3badge.com
949-525-8877

LECTURER
Pat Larkin

patrick@WCInc.onmicrosoft.com
949-813-9217

TRUSTEE (2nd Year)
John Teeter

jteeter@sbcglobal.net
949-338-7237

FINANCIAL SECRETARY
John Blaney

jcblaney@att.net
949-837-4403

SPIRITUAL ADVISOR
- 
- 
-

DISTRICT DEPUTY
Dan Hoffman

hoffmandanm@yahoo.com
xxx-xxx-xxxx

GRAND KNIGHT
Tom Sixsmith 

tsixsmith@aol.com 
949-500-6358

CHANCELLOR
Angel Garcia

angelsgarcia@cox.net
949-633-3893

TREASURER
Stewart Imagawa

simagawa@cox.net 
949-689-0473

ADVOCATE
Mark Angel

mangel1985@yahoo.com
949-466-5733

INSIDE GUARD
Vladamir Anderson 

vlad.anderson@hotmail.com 
949-375-0255

TRUSTEE (1st Year)
Dave Atkins

david.atkins@aveva.com
949-521-0335

TRUSTEE (3rd Year)
Mike Sofka

expk2wn@me.com
949-338-7237

CHAPLAIN
Fr. Thomas Paul K. Naval

frthomas@sdccatholic.org
949-951-8599

http://kofc9487.com
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COUNCIL 9487 - PROGRAM DIRECTORS

PROGRAM DIRECTOR
Danny Reyes 

danny.reyes54@yahoo.com 
949-307-1949

COMMUNITY DIRECTOR
John Blaney

jcblaney@att.net
949-837-4403

FAITH DIRECTOR
Tom Haas

thaas42795@aol.com 
949-768-2181

FAMILY DIRECTOR
Danny Reyes

danny.reyes54@yahoo.com 
949-307-1949

RECYCLING
George Nothhelfer

gnothhelfer@cox.net
949-500-3187

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR 
Ricardo Teano 

ricardo8199@att.net 
949-632-1961

INSURANCE FIELD AGENT
Mark Yubetta

mark.yubeta@kofc.org
949-322-7266

FR MCGIVNEY GUILD ADV. 
Rodolpho (Roy) Reyes
rreyeseng@gmail.com 

949-395-6690

NEWSLETTER 
Steve Grindrod 

kocnews@bayshaman.com 
805-305-1945

ADORATION
Bernie Laituri

blaituri@aol.com 
949-770-5468

I.D. DRIVE
Clete Menke 

cletemenke@me.com 
714-721-0521

DEGREE TEAM
Vince Vasquez

vinniethehat@icloud.com
949-207-4085

RETENTION CHAIRMAN 
Ricardo Teano 

ricardo8199@att.net 
949-632-1961 

SCHOLARSHIPS
Clete Menke 

cletemenke@me.com 
714-721-0521

WEBMASTER 
Robert Shoemaker 

-

SICKNESS/BEREAVEMENT
John Ojeda

john.ojeda@cox.net
949-813-4320

LIFE DIRECTOR 
Mike Ulibarri 

mgu@earthlink.net 
310-721-9160

FOURTH DEGREE 
Ricardo Teano 

ricardo8199@att.net 
949-632-1961

BLOOD DRIVES 
Jose Lopez

lopezjose964@yahoo.com
949-586-6019

http://kofc9487.com


 

Dominic E. Rainone 
A Professional Law  Corporation 

 

7700 Irvine Center Drive, Suite 800, Irvine CA 92618 

(949)833-3433         fax: (949)423-0142        e-mail: rainone@rainonelaw.com     

Estate Planning    Probate    Trust Administration    General Counsel 
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COUNCIL 9487 - SPONSORS

http://kofc9487.com
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COUNCIL 9487 - SPONSORS

At Maurer Technical Services, LLC we have over 
25 years experience servicing portable nukes. 
We calibrate and repair nuclear moisture/density 
gauges. We specialize in CPN/InstroTek gauges. 
We also repair and calibrate Troxler and Humboldt 

nuclear moisture/density gages.

We offer full three block density, and two block 
moisture calibrations on NIST traceable blocks 
with the fastest and most accurate service avail-
able anywhere in the southwest USA including Ha-
waii. We also sell the most accurate and depend-
able gauges in the business, the MC3 Elite, MC1 
Elite and 3500 Xplorer made by CPN/InstroTek.

http://kofc9487.com
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Advertising RatesAdvertising Rates

COUNCIL 9487 - SPONSORS

 
Business Card Size (3.5” x 2”) is $60 per year.

Additional Business Card Size is $40 per year

One space the size of two business Cards is $100 per year

Get your business card in the next issue by calling

Brother Ricardo Teano at 949-632-1961

CELEBRATE A LIFE. CHERISH A MEMORY. PLAN FOR THE FUTURE.

CREMATORY       MORTUARY      PRE-PLANNING

WWW.MCCORMICKANDSON.COM
LAGUNA BEACH | 1795 LAGUNA CANYON ROAD | (949) 494-9415 (CAFD 1212) 
LAGUNA WOODS | 25002 MOULTON PARKWAY (OUTSIDE GATE #3) | (949) 768-0933 (CAFD 1312)

http://kofc9487.com

